








Rights Policy in order to raise human rights awareness and incorporate and implement the Human 
Rights Policy in our business activities. Presidents, directors, and employees are expected to 
submit written confirmations declaring that they have reviewed and shall "observe laws and 
internal rules" annually. 

ASSESSING EFFECTIVENESS 

We intend to continue to revaluate the need to implement measures to assess the effectiveness 
of the processes we have in place based on the evaluation of our risks as described in this Report. 
Indeed, as part of the PEFC audit that CIPA undertakes each year (as well as the independent 
financial statement audit and other industry reporting, verification and certification procedures that 
are required), CIPA's effectiveness of its processes and procedures is evaluated and assessed 
each year. 

APPROVAL &ATTESTATION 

This Report was approved pursuant to Section 11(4)(a) by the Board of Directors of CIPA on May 
23, 2024. 

In accordance with the requirements of the Act, and in particular Section 11 thereof, I attest that 
I have reviewed the information contained in the report for the entity or entities listed above. Based 
on my knowledge, and having exercised reasonable diligence, I attest that the information in the 
Report is true, accurate and complete in all material respects for the purposes of the Act, for the 
reporting year listed above. 

I have the authority to bind CIPA Lumber Co. Ltd. 
Tony Shi, President & CEO 
CIPA Lumber Co. Ltd. 
May 30, 2024 

Page 5 of 5 


